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As a long time resident of the above mentioned community, I object to the boundary change
that would make it part of Aldershot and ward 1. 

By no stretch of the imagination is the Leighland community part of Aldershot. It is a unique
neighbourhood with only two roads in and out. One off Brant Street and the other off Plains
Road. 

Considerable high density development is proposed on west Brant Street backing onto this
community with another development planned immediately on the east side of Brant Street. 

On the corner of Plains Road and Helena as you drive into the neighbourhood, is another
development proposal. Vehicular access into and out of the community at this point, is
awaiting proper road construction and alignment related to the new development which began
before Covid and has yet to be completed. 

Most of the flooding in the whole of ward 2 occurred in the homes of this neighbourhood. 

Other future high density development is proposed throughout mid town and downtown Brant
Street and along Plains Road, which will impact this community in one way or another.  To
make sure its interests are fully protected, it  should remain part of the ward where all this
development is taking place, ward 2. It just makes sense!  

The current ward Councillor, Lisa Kearns already knows and understands the needs of this
community.  She is hands on and in touch with the residents. She already has the knowledge
and knows the history of the neighbourhood to help achieve the best possible outcomes for
this community’s future. 

Sincerely,
Pauline Golightly 
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